
    

Memorandum 

Department of Planning & Public Works 
 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From:  Annissa McCaskill-Clay, Lead Senior Planner 

Date:  January 15, 2009 

RE:  T.S.P. 06-2008 Verizon Wireless (18301 Wild Horse Creek Road):   
A request to obtain approval for a Telecommunication Facility Siting 
Permit on an “NU” Non-Urban District-zoned 1.47 acre tract of land 
located at 18301 Wild Horse Creek Road, northeast of the intersection 
of Wild Horse Creek Road and Eatherton Road.  (19W510095). 

 

 

Summary 
 
Per the requirements of City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2391, which governs 
telecommunications and facilities siting, the above-referenced matter was presented for 
public hearing at the January 12, 2008 session of the City of Chesterfield Planning 
Commission.  Ordinance 2391 requires that the Planning Commission shall provide a 
venue for public hearing of requests for Telecommunications Siting Permits (TSP).  Please 
note, the Commission does not provide a recommendation to the City Council, but rather a 
list of issues generated during the hearing.   
 
During the public hearing the following issue were raised: 
 

1. Landscaping on the site, as well as proper buffering to adjacent properties. 
 

Staff is in receipt of communication from owner of the property, St. Charles 
Tower, attesting to their willingness to provide additional screening to the 
property to the east.   

 
2. Determine whether anything happening on the subject site could possibly disturb any 

historical or archeological sites. 
 

As a Departmental policy, staff routinely reviews all new project applications for 
these issues.  This was initially done when the original tower was approved in 
2007.  There are no such issues for the subject site. 

 
3. Staff to review whether the notation on Page E-0 of the submitted plans is “too open-

ended”. The notation states “existing trees to be cut back as necessary for access to 
exiting compound”.   

 
As shown in the picture below, there are no trees in the area identified on the 
plan.  Tree removal on the site will be subject to the City of Chesterfield Tree 
Manual and will be reviewed prior to issuance of any Municipal Authorization for 
a Building Permit.   

 

III. A. 
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Attached are copies of the materials submitted to the Planning Commission, including a 
letter received from the owner of the property adjacent to the subject site.   
 
Respectfully submitted,     

 
Annissa McCaskill-Clay, AICP     
Lead Senior Planner      
 
 
 
Cc: Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

Rob Heggie, City Attorney 
Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning and Public Works 
Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 

 
 
Attachments:  Planning Commission packet 
  Correspondence from owner of 18257 Wild Horse Creek Road 
 


































































